
Hilliard Bradley High School PTO
May 23, 2023

Meeting Minutes

Topic Presenter

Welcome and introductions: Kathe Daniel, President; Karen Poling, Treasurer; Brooke Germaine, Secretary; Bill
Warfield, Principal; Jeff Schumaker, VP; Patty Green

Old Business
● Approval of Minutes - April 17, 2023. Brooke will get new minutes posted on the website (if updates are

possible).
● Financial Records, other budget issues

○ Reimbursements are being sent out.
● T-shirt Sales:

○ Plan to sell hard next fall.
○ T-shirts will be sold in the fall at freshman orientation (August 15) when students are dropped off.
○ Hoping to have an Open House early on (August 22-20ish TBD). That would be a good place to

sell shirts.
○ First football home game in mid August would also be a good time for selling.

● PTO Scholarship:
○ Presentation went well.
○ Thought to revise the evaluation rubric for next year for easier selection was proposed.

● Teacher appreciation, May 8-12
○ All went well. Lunch and coffee cart was a success! Jimmy Johns had a good outcome, but the

order was not ready on time.
● Spirit Nights:

○ Kathe has been in touch with Wendys and will stop nu McAlisters to get the check.
○ Mandi will pick up the check from Hebeneros and drop it at Bradley this week.
○ Mandi can stay on as SPirit Night coordinator next year also.

● ISPTO meeting update:
○ Victoria was not able to attend the PTO meeting tonight due to being at ISPTO. The minutes

from April were emailed to the PTO email for reference.
○ Since the meetings are the same night, it was proposed to change PTO to WEdnesdays so the

ISPTO rep can attend,
● HEF update:

○ 4 grant applications were submitted and all were accepted.
■ One applicant is CPR for all of the district. 10,000 start up and additional funds will be

coming.
■ 3 others were elementary. Over $20,000 was used to fund these grants.
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New Business:
● Fundraising:

○ Plan to sell t-shirts at fall Orientation and Open House events.
○ Winter program and Texas Roadhouse fundraiser will be worked on at the beginning of next

year. Make it a priority to plan this early!
○ Texas Roadhouse frozen rolls with butter could also be sold for Thanksgiving and Easter.

Kathe Daniel

Principal’s Update
● Graduation practice is Wednesday.
● Graduation on Thursday.
● Reported high scores for testing!

William Warfield

Adjourn Around 6:30 pm.
Next Meeting is WEDNESDAY, August 16, 5pm in the front conference room.



Action List:
● Brooke will get new minutes posted on the website as well as update the page for summer (if possible).
● Kathe will continue to reach out to McAllister’s Deli and Wendy’s to get our checks.
● New secretary will be needed for next year.

Dates:
● May 25: Graduation
● August 15; Freshman Orientation
● August 16: Next PTO meeting
● August 22-30: Open House date TBD


